SPECIAL MEETING

                           



                              
          October 9, 2018

Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Vice Chairman Edward Kippley on Tuesday, October 9, 2018 at 2:00 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors – Anttila, Kippley, Clerk-Knaus;

Absent:
Supervisor – Skelton; Treasurer – Shuck; 
      Also Present:     
  Greg Hinsz, Clark Niemi, Bill Robillard, John Jamnick, Casper Construction 


  Representatives:  Tom Alverson, Dan Watkins, Lance Schultz
1.) Town Board met with Engineer John Jamnick and representatives from Casper Construction to discuss the sinking pavement on Poplar Street.  Clerk handed out photos, meeting minutes, and email documentation outlining the project status, discussions at Board meetings and between the engineer and Casper Construction.  Kippley also mentioned the two problem manholes on Highway 110.  Jamnick met with Casper Construction on June 5, 2018 and addressed the issues at the project site.  Casper indicated they weren’t notified of any issues until after the warranty period had expired which is one year after completion.  Final payment was received from the Township and the retainer was released upon the recommendation of Jamnick who was also the Project Manager.  Casper feels they have no legal obligation to fix the problem areas.  It’s unfortunate this happened, but the contract is clear.  Even though a punch list still exists, this doesn’t extend the warranty period.  Casper reviewed the project area and the Township has two options either to repave the area with subgrade work being done or overlay the area.  Casper indicated testing should have been completed prior to the work being completed.   The area is approximately 450 feet.  Casper also indicated the paving contractor was at the site after their work was completed so they should be contacted as well.  Jamnick will work with Casper to get an estimate of the cost to repair this area for reclaim and overlay after one more freeze/thaw cycle.    
IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY DIRECTING PUBLIC WORKS TO FIX THE AREA AS BEST THEY CAN TO MAKE THE ROAD DRIVEABLE AND SAFE BY GRADING, PATCHING, OR WHATEVER MEANS NECESSARY TO TEMPORARILY REPAIR POPLAR STREET IN THE GARDENDALE AREA.  MOTION CARRIED
The water connection to the 5475 Poplar Street address was discussed as it cannot be disconnected without causing disruption to other addresses.  Niemi suggested the line be capped and try to find another curb stop.  The line needs to be disconnected by tracing the water line.  A temporary easement is in place but Kearney will be contacted to ensure repair work can be completed as the permanent easement was not signed yet as the house was sold to a new owner.  Jamnick will look into cost estimates for this work.   
IT WAS MOVED BY KIPPLEY, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 2:55 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

 ______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                          Edward Kippley, Chairman 
